OSTA Board Meeting Minutes

Saturday, December 1, 2007

I.
Call to Order – Suzanne Spradling called the meeting to order at the NSU campus at 10:25 am.

II.  
      
Minutes were approved from the October 18th meeting.  Updates to the 



board contact information was collected.  Board members present:  



Suzanne Spradling, Jeff Patterson, Bob Melton (by phone), Pamela



Christol, Peggy Alexander, Tamara Lookabaugh, Beth Allan, Becky



Hammack, Marty Peters, DeAnn Deason.

III. 
      
Conference Committee Reports

A.  Keynote speaker – Marie Pool was absent but a few suggestions were made.  There is a possible candidate in Wichita, KS who writes children’s books with an environmental theme.  There is also an ornithologist scheduled to present for OKAEE that might be a possibility.  Another idea is someone from READY, SET, GO to speak at a conference before school should the board decide to have a conference in August.  Marty

Peters also stated we need to clarify what schools are in the Tulsa District

and OKC district.



B. Discussion took place regarding the theme and focus of our next 

conference.  We also determined that a survey placed to our membership might be helpful to determine the best time to have a conference.

Suggestions for Jeff and Bob who are creating the survey are:

1.  Fall? Winter? Spring? Summer?

2.  Determine if Preservice?  # years of teaching experience? What level?

3.  Comments section – What is the purpose for attending?



C.  Survey Suite costs $65.00 and may be a good site to use.  This decision



will be left to Jeff and Bob’s discretion.  He provided us with a copy of 



possible questions.  Corrections were made to spelling and hyphens should



be left off.  Jeff will circulate a final survey to approve.  He will need to



get a current list of registered emails from our membership. (Beth Watt)



D.  The treasurer, Peggy Alexander reported that we currently have 



a balance of $7,878.71  She mentioned that only $400.00 is provided each



year for the OJAS and OSEF awards, however, Tamara commented that 



we advertised donations for the silent auction would benefit the awards for



OJAS and OSEF.  This may be misleading since we actually received 



$844.00 during the silent auction this year.  The treasurer’s report was 



moved and seconded.

E.  Kay Emde let Suzanne know that all thank you notes have been sent for the fall conference.



F.  OAS (Oklahoma Academy of Science) needs to be contacted regarding



field trips and trying to link up with them to start doing field trips again.



Collaborative conferences with other organizations was a major topic of



discussion.  (OAS, OKAEE?)



G.  Suzanne suggested a possible safety themed conference in August with



with strands applicable to elementary, secondary and college.  Flinn



Scientific could be contacted or other major industry leaders in safety to



look at providing training or underwriting.  Vanessa Westbrook was 



suggested as a possible contact or presenter.  Underwriters might provide



all attendees with a pair of goggles or safety gear with OSTA logo on it.



This is definitely something to pursue because the safety training in Tulsa



(February 2008) was cost prohibitive to many.  Beth Allan suggested her



campus UCO for the August training conference and have the regular 



OSTA conference at NSU.  The first week of August was deemed to be 



the best time for the safety training due to school calendars and schedules.



August 4, 2008 is the tentative date set for the safety conference at UCO.



Suggested Theme:  “Safe Science, Safe Schools, Safe Kids”  We could



also stay with this theme for the fall conference.



H.  Pamela Christol reported that NOMSTA will be having a math and 



science conference in the NE the last Saturday of January 2008.  OKAEE



also is conducting their environmental conference on Thursday, February



7, 2008.  The theme is:  “ Environmental Education not Just Today, but



Everyday.”



I.  Beth Allan and others questioned whether we had tapped into the 



homeschool network.  Unfortunately, previous attempts to encourage these



students and parents have led to naught based on their perception of 



evolution and how it is taught and supported in the public school sector.



J.  Tamara will check with NSTA regarding affiliation year and make a



pocket contact card for our board with numbers and emails.



Division Director Reports



1.  College director, Beth Allan said in the past two years no one has 



approved the monetary award given from OSTA to a Science Fair



recipient so it has not been given out.  We need to correct that this 



year.



District Director Reports



1.  Becky Hammack from the NE district reported that when she attended



the conference she went to all the workshops but came up to the vendors



tables after the workshops and found them basically deserted.  She was



surprised because she didn’t have the opportunity to browse.  Most 



preservice and new teachers missed the vendors.  This will need to be 



stressed to the booth vendors that they need to stay throughout the 



conference or we need to put this clearly in the program the times for



booth exhibitions.



2.  Marty Peters and DeAnn reported on the strong Biotech programs



that are being implemented in our state and there is a big push for 



biotech training.

.

VI.

Announcements:  Next Board meeting is at UCO, 10:00 am, Feb2, 2008.



Tentative board dates:  March 8, Central Jr. High, Moore, OK, 

April12, and May 3, 2008.

VII.
Adjourned at 12:00 pm and Pam gave us a quick tour of the NSU campus



and the facilities for our fall conference. 

PAGE  
1

